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15th September 2020

FOR PARENTS OF CHILDREN NOT IN CLOSE CONTACT

Dear Parent, 

We are notifying you that there has been a further confirmed case of COVID-19 at Hadrian School, we were notified at 8.15am today (15th September). 

We have carried out a full risk assessment and identified all those who have been in close contact with the affected case and have recommended that they stay at home and self-isolate until 14 days after their last contact.

This letter applies to children that have not been identified as a close contact and therefore do not need to make any change to their usual routine, including school attendance.

The most common symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of a new continuous cough and/or a high temperature and/or a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia). If your child, or anyone in your household, develops these symptoms, you whole household must remain at home and not go to work, school or public areas. You should arrange testing for the person who has developed symptoms. When the result is known further advice will be available. 

Testing can be arranged by calling 119 or via the NHS website: nhs.uk/coronavirus

How to stop COVID-19 spreading 

[bookmark: _Hlk39313160]There are things we can all do to help reduce the risk of you and anyone you live with getting ill with COVID-19:

· wash your hands with soap and water often – do this for at least 20 seconds 

· use hand sanitiser gel if soap and water are not available

· wash your hands as soon as you get home

· cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze

· put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards





Further information

Further information is available at nhs.uk/coronavirus

Understandably, some parents have made contact with the school and are seeking clarity on a number of issues.

One of the queries that has been raised has been possible risks associated with siblings of pupil asked to self- isolate continuing to attend school. The school has, and will continue to follow advice and guidance issued by the Government and Public Health England Health Protection. Current guidance is that it is only people that have come into close contact with confirmed cases need to self-isolate and that this is a proportionate precaution.

Contacts of close contacts do not need to self-isolate. Siblings or other family members that have not had close contact with a confirmed case do not need to self-isolate. Of course, we all need to be vigilant with regards to the common symptoms of COVID-19 and continue to implement measures (such as hand and respiratory hygiene) to reduce the risk of COVID-19 spreading. 

It is also essential that adults take appropriate, responsible action if they or their family member develop symptoms to reduce the risks for everyone but particularly the most vulnerable in our community. 


Please know that we are extremely sorry for any disruption or anxiety caused by recent developments. We will continue to keep communicating and working with you.



Yours sincerely
Chris Rollings
Head Teacher
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